
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

Greetings to all you fellow retirees.  I hope those who attended our last luncheon on March 13th enjoyed  

themselves as I know I did. 

 

It was a great turnout and made even better by the expert information provided by our guest speaker, Eric  

Stern, the CEO of SCERS.  I know that the main topic of interest was our COLA for the upcoming year  

(4% for Tier 1) and Eric did definitely confirm that in his talk.  In addition he also gave some other tidbits of  

information that will affect any of those still working as on-calls.  All and all a very worthwhile talk and I am 

grateful to Eric for taking the time to come and talk to us. 

 

In April, we will have Sergeant Matt Owens our Rangemaster as a speaker.  Even though our range day is not 

until May 22, we will not have a meeting in May as the range day covers that event.  Sgt. Owens will give us 

an update on the range rules for qualification and a review of HR 218.  I hope we have a large turnout for the 

April luncheon for Sgt. Owens talk. I am sure, he will answer any questions, or concerns, you may have for 

the shoot to help to make things run smoother. 

 

Rich Madrigal came up with a great idea to help increase our membership at the luncheons.  It’s called, 

“Buddy Check”.  The plan is that during, “Buddy Check Week”, everyone takes the time to call on any 711 

Club, or former member, who may have lost touch with the 711 Club.  We need them and they need us.  At 

the same time, we also honor the vision of the founders of the 711 Club by making personal contact with our 

fellow SSD retirees.  This is a wonderful idea by Rich and one that I hope everyone will engage in doing. 

 

Speaking of Rich Madrigal.  I had the honor at our last luncheon of  

presenting Rich with a token of the 711 Club’s appreciation for his two years 

of service as our President.  Rich was presented with an engraved BBQ meat 

paddle (work done by the engraving shop at RCCC)  and also a gift certificate 

for Haggin Oaks Golf Course.  Congratulations again to Rich. 

 

Good health and best wishes to you all and hope to see many, many of you at 

our luncheon on April 10th  -  John 
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1. Bruce Clark, Craig Tourte, 

  Mike Ziegler 

2. Jerry Biggers 

3. Doug Borges 

6. Cliff Lunetta 

8. Barbara Bravos 

9. Michael Corcoran, Joe Dean 

10. Gary Hauf 

11. Al Nabong  

15. Stephen Hughes 

16. Marlin Weinberger 

17. Patricia Williams 

18. Jack Campbell 

April Birthdays 

President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

 

Vice President 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 606-0324 

 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

 

Treasurer -Acting 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

711 Club 

640 Bercut Drive  

Sacramento, CA 95811  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  801-5876 

 

Board of Directors: 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 363-9250 

 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

 

Jacqui LeMaster 

(916) 215-9193 

 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

 

 

Past President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2019 

711 Club Officers 

May 22, 2019, Range Day and Lunch  
This is for paid members of the 711 Club  

 
This is a reminder that the annual range day will be held on May 22, 2019, at the 
Kenneth Royal Range. This is the 4th Wednesday. 
You are not required to qualify for in-state CCW authorization.  
  
If you want to qualify for out of state carry (18USC 926c/ HR 218): 
Bring your own weapon, and a holster.  You must shoot from a holster. You 
bring your own ammo -The session is 20 rounds per qualification. Your Retired 
ID must be current to shoot. If it is expired you will not be able to shoot for  
qualification. Range staff will check for your SSD/Retired ID before they send you 
to the firing line, to ensure you are an eligible shooter. 
 
The range fee has been waived by Sheriff Jones, for SSD. 
As usual, the range qualifications will start about 0800 and continue until about 
noon.  
The Lunch will be catered by Mike Garcia and the Tai-Mex catering.   
The lunch is $15.00 and will include sodas and cold water.  
 
THE LUNCH MUST BE PAID IN ADVANCE DUE TO NO SHOWS.  Pay at the April 

meeting or send a check to Kathy  @ 711 Club, 650 Bercut Drive, Sac-
ramento, CA 95811. 
 

 

19. Dick Bennett 

20. Larry Jarvis, Sam Gault 

21. Robert L. Williams 

22. Richard DeCuir, Rolfe Appel, 

 Robert Larson 

23. Robert Hall, Ben Sato 

25. Jim Ezell 

26. Ronald Landrus 

27. Leana  Garner 

28. Paul Games,  Keith Schmalz, 

 Frank Wallace 

29. Robert Cabelera 

30. Shelia  Loewen 
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Meeting  Minutes 
Date: March 13, 2019    Location: SCDSA Facility, 640 Bercut Dr., Sacramento 

 

Meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m. by John Woodhouse. 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. Lunch was served at 12:15 p.m. 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present: 

 Officers                         Board of Directors 

 X  President John Woodhouse                             X Earl Evans        

 NP  Vice President Barbara Smith    X            Tom Guichard  

 X  Treasurer(s) Kathy Shannon  X  Joann Lee 

 X  Secretary Nancy Gust                                     X Jacqui LeMaster 

 NP Sgt At Arms Sam Gault             X Richard Madrigal 

  Past President Vacant   X Judy Denton 

 

General Members Present: 45 Speaker:  1     Guests:  None New Members:  None 

 

Speaker:  Eric Stern, SCERS CEO   
Cola for Tier 1 Retires’ will be 4%.  Tiers 3,4,5 will receive 2%.  The retirement system is funded at 82-83% due to conservative 

investments.  There was a 10% return for the Fiscal Year ending June 30,2018 and 7% is being projected for 2018/19.   

The system has been working hard to get new retirees applications processed faster.  Have changed the procedures and hired more 

people.  Most first checks are going out in 45 days.  They are processing approximately 800 applications a year.   New automated 

system is in the works to replace the manual system.  Should be available in approximately two years. Additional changes that have 

happened this year are the SCERS News Letter starting again and a new SCERS EIN number for tax purposes.  

SCERS is working with the County and DSA on how many years annuitants can work. You can only work 960 in a year. Everyone 

would be able to work for an initial three-year period with a possible extension for an additional two years. Law enforcement 

(including some non-sworn positions) would be exempt. 

 

Sunshine Report:  Presented by Richard Madrigal 

Charlie Chuck Jackson fell. Lori Baldwin passed. RG Smith is in a private care home and is in hospice care. Hog Smith has been 

diagnosed with mesothelioma. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: On file and available for review. 

 

Secretary’s Report: On file and printed in newspaper. 

 

Old Business:   

Range Day will be May 22, 2019.  Lunch will be pre-paid.  You can pay Kathy at the luncheon in April or mail her a check for 

$15.00. 

New Business:    
John Woodhouse presented Richard Madrigal with a plaque and a gift card for his service as President. 

Parkinson’s Walk is April 6 at Maidu Park.  Funds go to local association. 

 

There is a Crabfeast for a scholarship fund raiser for Hue O Hawaii of  Sacramento held at the Ben Ali Shrine Center on Saturday, 

April 27 and tickets are $50ea. Contact Mona Foster  916 996-6602. See Page 4. 

 

Please let Nancy Gust know at njgust@hotmail.com if you have changed your email address. 

Mailing address for 711 Club is 640 Bercut Dr, Sacramento CA 95811 

 

Meeting adjourned at 1:08 p.m. 

 

Free lunches for April were won by Larry Jarvis, Don Nelson and Mike Devilbiss 

 

Next meeting: April 10, 2019 at the SCDSA Facility, 640 Bercut Dr, Sacramento, CA 95811 

 

Minutes submitted by Nancy Gust, Secretary. 

mailto:njgust@hotmail.com


Next Meeting  -  April 10th, 2019 
SDSA Facility  

640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento  

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

April 4th 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 
nigust@hotmail.com 
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Aloha Kakou! 
Welcome to Hui o Hawaii of Sacramento. As a cultural organization committed to preserving the Hawaiian culture through educa-
tion, we are active in our community -- continuing the ancient art of hula, recreation outrigger canoe paddling, and participating in 
other Hawaiian-related events. Although our members come from diverse backgrounds, our -- hui--, Hawaiian for team, share the 
aloha spirit and practice the ohana or family feeling in all of our activities.  -Mona Foster/ Del Foster 
Proceeds support higher education aspirations for qualified Hui members. 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

